

SPRING 2015 VOL. XXVII No.

## THE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Todd Laudenschlager

As I write this message BCL is finally beginning to thaw. The sun is shining and the 8' drifts have shrunk to 5' and are soon to disappear.

Each of the 15 members of our Board of Directors chairs a committee. Through the winter, they have been planning long-range improvements, social events, updating the rules, scheduling improvements to the office equipment, and items related to maintenance.

Once again, I would like to thank and extend my appreciation to the members of the board, our employees, and volunteers that continue to go far beyond what is asked to keep Bear Creek Lakes the best community in the Poconos. I look forward to seeing you at the General Meeting in May during the Memorial Day holiday weekend. I'm also looking forward to seeing green grass and leaves on the trees; I'm sure you are too!

# TREASURER'S REPORT

# Kathy Wagner

Hard to believe I am writing this report on the first official day of spring......as snow falls yet again. Our maintenance team has done their usual terrific job of keeping us all safe. This was an exceptionally challenging year due to all the ice storms. And as you can imagine, the amount of material necessary to treat the roads during this tough season has had a negative budget impact. Too early for the exact numbers, but as of the end of February we are already several hundred dollars over our snow removal/road maintenance budget.

Our newly purchased backup cinder spreader (\$5,600) got a lot of use and was a really big help. Pothole repair work was completed at a cost of \$35,057.00.

The annual audit has been completed and there were no issues. Hope you all have a great Summer!

# FROM THE EDITOR

# Rich Berger

This is my first newsletter after taking over from Barb Godshalk; we sat down in January to go over the key details and she has assisted me in putting this issue together. Nevertheless, any errors, omissions or malfunctions are strictly my responsibility. If you wish to submit an article about an activity or other information that would be of interest to our members (including any information about members – such as births, marriages, etc.) please email me at rberger5@ptd. net. The contact information for complaints will be furnished at a later date.

# **BEAR CREEK LAKES**

Office: 570-325-3334

Fax: 570-325-8156

Email: BCLCA@PTD.NET WWW.BCLCA.ORG

SATURDAY, MAY 23rd, 10A.M.
Christ Lutheran Church
189 Church Road, Jim Thorpe, PA 18229
Committee Reports & Summer Activities

SPRING GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

#### STEWART HALL/LANDSCAPING COMMITTEE

Jack Knorr

Stewart Hall rentals are still good. It's been a tough winter for normal functions such as the Walking Class Exercise, Quilting and the Book Club.

Some community functions are starting to fade. If they are to continue we need new blood and ideas to step-up.

Please read your activity list in the newsletter so you are informed of all events coming up. We also need volunteers to help run movie night. If interested, please call the office.

Friday, May 8th is Clean-Up Day, If you would like to help me, please be at the pool area at 10:00 AM. Please bring any garden tools you may have.

Thank you and have a great summer.

# **SECURITY COMMITTEE**

Bill Malone

Here I sit this first day of spring typing this report and it is snowing outside. We have had a very cold, snowy and icy season. Hoping this is the last of old man winter. The spring and summer can't get here soon enough. Looking forward to the nicer weather. We have had no reports of any burglaries since 2012. The only problems being reported are mailbox vandalism and reports of thefts from unlocked cars. I believe we live in a very safe community. We have a great group of crime watch volunteers. If you are interested, we can always use more people. Please keep in mind Finally, when away from your property, please make your neighbors aware of your absence.

# **BADGE MONITOR**

We are looking for people to work part time this summer checking badges at the pool and lake. If interested please look for the application on our web page www.BCLCA.org.

# **CRIME WATCH**

I want to thank all our CW members. We have a great team who've braved some icy-snowy roads this winter. We had members out almost every day. We are always looking for new members. If interested, please come join us as we meet the second Saturday of each month, at10am in Stewart hall. Please check the BCLCA web page for any changes. (www.BCLCA.org) SECURITY PHONE #570-322-9322

# **RECREATION COMMITTEE**

Marty Palmer & Pat Stasyk

Please check your recreation schedule (found in this newsletter and the calendar on our website) and see all the activities that we have planned. We try to have a variety of activities for the youngest to the oldest member of Bear Creek Lakes. If you have any ideas for an event and are willing to organize or lead it, please talk to Pat Stasyk, or Marty Palmer and we will give you direction and some help.

After this long cold and snowy winter, we are looking forward to a nice warm summer and seeing you at some of the BCL events. Enjoy the summer!

#### **POOL COMMITTEE**

Steve Sosnowski

Hello sun worshippers and welcome back to those of you who had enough sense to head south for this past winter. As I write this on St. Patrick's Day, the pool area is still beneath about 10 inches of snow and ice.

We did perform an early March inspection of the mechanical equipment inside the pool house and were happy to find everything in good shape. Current plans are to uncover the pool in early May and have it up and running two weeks prior to opening day on May 23rd. Let's hope that Mother Nature cooperates this year and gives us a warm, sunny opening day.

#### **MAINTENANCE**

Todd Laudenschlager

Throughout the winter, our maintenance employees Jim and Colin have been busy doing needed repairs to our facilities.

Starting in the middle of April they will do a "spring cleaning" of the facilities and start to prepare the pool for its opening on the Memorial Day holiday weekend.

If you see Jim or Colin out working on the roads or facilities stop; say hi, and thank them for their continued hard work to keep BCL pristine.

#### **ROADS**

Todd Laudenschlager

This has been the 2nd year that BCL has had an overabundance of snow and ice. This past winter and spring were especially icy; over 200 tons of anti skid have been spread keeping our roads passable.

This past fall our road maintenance contractor went through the community and repaired low spots on our roads. When meeting with our contractor he informed us the cost of paving is \$100,000.00 per mile. Keep that cost in mind as BCL has 26 miles of roads.

The Roads Committee will be meeting with consultants to research new road resurfacing products.

If Jim and Colin had any spare time from plowing the roads this winter they used it clearing brush along road right aways.

I finally see blacktop!

# LAKE AND DAM COMMITTEE

Jack McGeehan

In this newsletter, we talk a lot about seasonal changes and this fall into winter was one to remember. Our first ice sheet over the lake never thawed and eventually thickened to almost 20"! (I personally measured 18 in mid-February)

There is another article in this newsletter by Gary and Sandy Benedict regarding our fall fish stocking. I won't go into detail other than to say it was successful and we used information supplied to us from our fish survey regarding species and size.

Our Lake & Dam committee met recently to to discuss our lake management strategy for the next year. A couple items on our list are taking care of some minor maintenance issues that were suggested by our engineer from our Dam inspection this past fall. Overall the PA DEP has given us a good grade in their follow-up letter after our inspection report was filed with the Division of Dam Safety.

I am ready for spring & summer and really looking forward to what appears to be an ever-increasing number of Bald Eagles soaring over the lake.

#### **COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE**

Pat Stasyk

If you are looking for information and activities in Bear Creek Lakes please check out our websites and bulletin boards. In order to protect your ads from weather conditions please place them in a plastic covering. Also, be aware that many people like to post ads on the bulletin boards and space is limited.

#### **ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE**

Ken Levitz

I am your new Environmental Committee Chairman. It has been another long and bleak winter, but we can now look back on lingering issues and forward to sunnier weather and continued enjoyment of our common areas and recreational facilities. Numerous residents have expressed ongoing concerns with potential impacts of the proposed Pennsylvania Game Commission maintenance facility to be located on Behrens Road. While I recognize the frustration of my neighbors - particularly on Dogwood Drive, I believe PGC is attempting to be a good neighbor: and it is in our best interest to work with the Game Commission in order to minimize those impacts. We can do that by paying attention to actual construction activities with a focus on erosion and sedimentation control installation and maintenance: and insist the contractor complies with the published plans. We can engage the Commission with respect to the type and extent of tree and shrub screening it can plant and maintain. And we can maintain a relationship in order to report excessive traffic issues if they become apparent. Moving ahead on other issues, we have begun a program to make it convenient to sample and analyze our well water: and will be, from time to time, posting links on our website to groundwater information and well maintenance and protection. Back to enjoying our neighborhood outdoors: we will be experimenting with efforts to make it easier to clean up after our pets. Please feel free to contact me with comments, concerns and suggestions for an environmentally healthy Bear Creek Lakes.

# LONG RANGE PLANNING COMMITTEE

Michael Brennan

Allentown 610.821.8580

**Bethlehem** 610.691.0113

Having a long-range plan for BCL is crucial to all of our members. It charts a path forward for our community and gives current homeowners & potential buyers a vision of what BCL will look like in the future. I believe everything we do is to preserve and build our real estate values in BCL.

Accepting this assignment, I first formed a committee of people who have experience with planning oversight skills

BUCKNO LISICKY & COMPANY
Certified Public Accountants & Business Consultants

INSIGHT. OPPORTUNITY. STRATEGY.

SPECIALIZING IN:

• Accounting And Auditing
• Tax Planning And Compliance
• Retirement And Estate Planning
• Business Valuations
• Management Advisory

**Lehighton** 610.377.6960

New Jersey 973.984.0100

and BCL knowledge. Bob Skiffington, Todd Wagner and I make up the current committee. Bob brings detailed BCL knowledge and Todd oversees long-term care and senior housing projects.

We have been busy documenting our current assets and we're in the process of figuring out what BCL should look like in the next 10-30 years. Each director responsible for his/her area has been identifying all significant Association assets (e.g. roads, pool, lake/dam, recreation equipment) with emphasis on current condition and expected useful lifetime. This is the key information needed to create a long-range plan.

This long range plan will be further developed by the BCL board of directors (agreeing on details is not always easy!!!), then approved by your board of directors and will be presented to the membership at a general meeting.

All BCL residents have benefited greatly from all the volunteers that have devoted their time, energy and money to build BCL into what it is today. We look forward to continuing that tradition.

# **RULES COMMITTEE**

Bill Allison

Many thanks to members for filling out requests for tree cutting permits. This way Bear Creek Lakes development can preserve and maintain our healthy forest.

The Rules Committee also thanks property owners for maintaining their lots in good appearance. BCL strives to prevent nuisances such as litter, unsightly vegetation, or inoperative vehicles or automotive parts. Such nuisances detract from the natural beauty and all our property values.

The Rules Committee continues to update the Rule Book. For the most up-to-date version, use the BCL website and download the online rules.







# FRANTZ ELECTRIC

www.frantzelectric.biz

Office: 570-325-5001 Cell: 570-249-1355

Residential & Commercial PA #043978

Free Estimates • Quick Call Back • Fully Insured

Generators • New Construction •Remodeling
Trouble Shooting • Code Violations
Surge Protection
Security Lighting • Security Cameras
Panel Upgrades and Repair

Other Services Available for All Your Household Needs

And So Much More

BCL Member Discounts
Serving Jim Thorpe and Surrounding Areas

## **MEMBER SERVICES- COMMUNITY**

Kevin McGrath

Happy Spring!

I trust everyone is enjoying the spring weather and our great community! Community is an interesting word and can mean many different things. There are many discussions at the board meetings about our community, where we are; where we are going and where do we want to be in 5, 10 or even 20 years.

What does community really mean? Is it the way we treat each other? The way we want to be treated? What does community mean to you? I am very interested in hearing the thoughts or concepts of our members and I want to share my vision of where we should be headed as an association.

The most important part of my vision is one of stewardship. We have a beautiful wooded, natural landscape that allows us to relax and recreate in this wonderful setting. I envision careful protection of our woods and our lake. As you can see, we are losing many mature trees. I believe we need a focused program to replant the trees to protect our mini ecosystem. I also agree that we need careful reasonable regulation of things like building and paving that can damage our lake

I also think that the concept of mutual respect for all members, staff and guests is the second pillar of any community. BCLCA continues to grow and thrive, as it should. We have many new homes being built each year and more and more "full-timers". This is a great thing for any community. The more people in the community however, the more demands on our resources and staff. As a community we must plan for this growth; be proactive. As we grow we need to become more aware of points of conflict and methods of successful resolution.

Our goal as a board is to allow as much personal freedom as possible while managing and protecting the common amenities, ecosystem and style of the community. We engage in lengthy debate prior to adopting rules and we work hard to consider all of the ramifications. The association is also an employer and we have a legal duty to protect our staff from abusive members or guests. Over the past year, unfortunately, we have had several instances where members of the association acted in an abusive manner toward our staff. This included an adult being abusive to one of our teenage lifeguards. Clearly the board had to act and we adopted a rule against disorderly conduct. We hope that this rule will rarely be needed. Certainly if we all treat each other with respect, this rule will never be needed.

This year the board has had to struggle with some new issues. As the community grows and expands, new challenges arise. The board has become more involved on regulating "behavior" in the common facilities; the pool and beaches. Believe it or not some adults do not know how to behave. They think it is ok to yell and curse at our staff, including security and our teenage lifeguards. Trust me, the Board does not want to be involved in this kind of stuff!

Please share your thoughts and ideas with me regarding the type of community that you hope for at BCLCA. I will share all ideas with the long range planning committee as well as the board.

# **Dues Payment Update**

Thanks again to all of the great members who faithfully pay your dues on time each year! We are making progress with Attorney Nanovic's assistance in collecting some of our past due amounts. Unfortunately we just approved the filing of a number of lawsuits against owners who have not paid. If you have a balance due to the association PLEASE contact the office ASAP in order to avoid legal fees and court costs.

#### **BUILDING PERMITS**

Rich Berger

Permit activity normally declines as summer gives way to fall and then winter puts everything on hold until springtime and 2014/2015 was as expected. All homeowners should be aware that all new building is governed by (a) the terms of your original deed, (b) BCLCA building regulations and (c) Penn Forest Township building codes. Our rules are available at http://www.bclca.org/Rules.html and permit forms are available at http://www.bclca.org/DocumentsForms.html.

If you have any questions before starting a project, please email me at rberger5@ptd,net or leave a message at the office.

#### **COMPUTER TECHNOLOGIES**

Lisa Mills

Hi everyone, I am a newer resident here at BCL. My husband and I bought in BCL last August and have been settling in. I am also the new board member chair for the Computer Technologies Committee.

Recently we had to replace the copier in the office with a newer model and relocated the older one to the maintenance shack.

I'd like to invite you to visit our website, www.bclca.org to learn about upcoming events for later this year. While you're on the site take some time to look around on it (you may find out something new about our amazing community!). I would like to give special thanks to Barbara Godshalk, our webmaster who does a wonderful job of keeping everything updated and in order!

Happy spring! Talk with you at the May meeting.

# **ELECTIONS FOR THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Our Board is comprised of 15 members who are elected to three-year terms. Each year five members on the Board are up for election (or re-election). Elections are held at the September General Meeting, which will take place on September 5, 2015. If you would like to run for the Board, please provide a bio to be included in the summer newsletter, no later than July 31st. Please send the bio by email to the Editor at rberger5@ptd.net.



#### **COMMUNITY EVENTS**

# **TEA PARTY**

Pat Stasyk

It's teatime in Bear Creek Lakes! The annual BCL tea party is quickly approaching. If you are new to the community its a great way to get out and meet the ladies of BCL! It will be held on June 6 at noon. Autumn is our theme for this year so wear your best fall - colored apparel. Please bring your own cup and saucer. It will be an afternoon filled with good tea, good food, and great friends. Seating is limited, so don't hesitate to call Pat @ 570-325-3280.

# **BBQ CHICKEN DINNER – AUGUST 29th** Pat Stasyk

Lets start new traditions! This year we are going to try a BBQ chicken dinner. The tickets will sell for \$25 a couple. This will also be a BYOB. It starts at 5 o'clock. Please bring with you an appetizer or dessert for our sharing table. To buy tickets, please call Pat @ 570-325-3280.

#### **PIG ROAST**

Pat Stasyk

It's back! The pig roast will be held on July 18 at 5. Food will be served from 5:15 -6:30. This year we are having a black and white theme!! Be sure to wear your favorite black and white outfit. This is a BYOB event. This years tickets will sell for \$25 a couple. Lets hope for good weather and great night with the members of BCL! Tickets will be available at 1-800-PAT. (570-325-3280)

# **SUPER BOWL PARTY**

Rich Berger & Steve Sosnowski

In order to celebrate the low point of the winter, we held the first annual BCL Super Bowl party on February 1st. The big game was presented in Stewart Hall through the magic of over the air television as snow fell lightly through most of the afternoon and evening. 29 hardy souls joined together for hours of festivity; thanks to all who brought more than enough food to last until time expired. The crowd was definitely pro-Seattle and the abrupt and surprising win by New England was a shocker. Katy Perry treated all who were paying attention to a bizarre half-time show, which was probably an improvement over a fossilized rock and roll icon from the 60's.

We took notes after the affair and will come back with a new and improved second annual party next winter.

#### INDOOR WALKING PROGRAM

Pam Berger

As summer faded, we started a new activity – an indoor walking program, powered by Leslie Sansone. Participants met in Stewart Hall on Mondays and Wednesdays at 9 AM for an hour of exercise. Our plans are to continue the program at least until mid-June, resuming again in mid-September.

#### **MOVIE NIGHTS**

We need volunteers to help run Movie Night, which runs monthly throughout the year. Your help is needed in choosing the movie and setting up in Stewart Hall. Please contact the office or the editor if you are interested.

# CHILDREN'S FISHING TOURNAMENT - JUNE 27TH, 2015

Sandy and Gary Benedick

Save the date! The Children's Fishing Tournament will be held June 27, 2015. The hours are 8 -11 AM with hot dogs and beverages to be served afterward. Ages 2-15 are invited to come out and fish for the largest fish. Many prizes will be awarded in the 4 age categories. Every year, The Sportsmanship Award is awarded to the child with the most sportsman-like conduct during the tournament. This year's trophy will be in honor of Walter"Wally" Sutton, who, in the past, was a very active lake committee member, responsible for much of the early stocking efforts of the lake. This is always a fun event for children and adults alike, so come on out and join us! Registration will begin at 7:45 am at the boat dock. BCL Badges, Boat stickers and Vehicle stickers/placards required.

# ADULT FISHING TOURNAMENT FUND-RAISER - JUNE 13TH, 2015

Sandy and Gary Benedick

This year's Adult Fund Raising Fishing Tournament will be held 7am-11am Saturday June 13th, 2015, which is the first day of Bass season. Come on out and fish for "the big one" while helping to increase fish stocking in the lake. Ages 16 and up are welcome! Once again, this will be a catch and release event. Registration begins at the Boat Dock at 6:45 am. This year, the entry fee is \$20.00 per person, with 100% of the proceeds going to the purchase of more fish. We hope to see many participants come out this year! Further details will be available after the Lake and Dam meeting in April and will be located on the bulletin boards, at the spring association meeting and on the BCL website. BCL Badges, Boat Stickers and Vehicle stickers/placards required. Hot dogs and beverages will be served at the conclusion of the contest.

NEED A SERVICE? PLEASE CHECK OUT OUR ADVERTISERS! THEY SUPPORT OUR NEWSLETTER AND THEY MAY BE ABLE TO HELP YOU HERE AT BEAR CREEK LAKES!



# **The Quilted Crow**

The shop where friendships grow.

179 Interchange Rd., Lehighton, PA 18235

610-379-4700

Quilt Fabric & Supplies

www.The-QuiltedCrow.com qcrow@ptd.net

Hours: Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri 10am to 6pm; Thurs 10am to 8pm; Sat. 10am to 2pm

# **FISH STOCKING UPDATE - MAY 2015**

Sandy and Gary Benedick

Several fundraisers for fish stocking were held throughout 2014. With those proceeds, 800 Walleye, measuring 5-7 inches in length, were stocked in the fall. Over the winter, there were reports of Walleye being caught (and returned!) through the ice. Walleye and Perch are very similar in appearance, so please be aware and attempt to release them unharmed back into the lake so they can grow to the legal limit. Once grown, they can be a big thrill to catch! Updates to further fund raising efforts will be posted on the BCL website after the Lake and Dam committee meeting in April. Thank you to everyone who has donated thus far to fish stocking fund raising in one form or another!

Fishing Donations
Bronze - \$10-\$50
Silver - \$51-\$100
Gold - \$101-\$250
Platinum - \$251 and higher

2014
Bronze – Pam & Rich Berger
Silver – Paul & Marian Dickes
Platinum – Steve & Virginia Sosnowski
2015

Bronze – Steven James & Karen Altobelli, Frederick & Deborah Gerace, Martyn & Sally Palmer, Glen & Margaret Nelson

Silver – Robert & Joanne O'Donnell, Paul & Lisa Loni, Simrin Carlsen, Henry & Nancy Geyer

Gold – Kenneth & Judith Whitmire

Platinum – Gary & Sandy Benedick, Todd & Kathy Wagner, Philip & Margaret Dunford, Robert & Margaret Rosenberg, Jim & Barbara Creighton

Thanks!

# BEEF AND BEER FISH STOCKING FUNDRAISER - OCTOBER 2014

Sandy and Gary Benedick

In October of last year, a Beef and Beer event was held at Stewart Hall as a fundraiser for increased fish stocking. This event was a lot of fun and also a huge success! A big shout out to Bob and Gail Davenport, who organized and provided the food and drink, George Sawicki for providing music, and to many others who assisted: Mary Malone, Mary Knorr, Judi Brennan, Vera Larney, and Rich and Jo Kowalski, and those behind the scenes who helped plan,



570-325-5051 reileyspub.com

# 1550 State Rte 903 Jim Thorpe, PA

# **Great Pub Food-Casual Dining**

handcarved roast beef - tender ribs homemade soups - specials - wings great apps - hand formed burgers 1.5 mi. North - eat in - take out available host and pull off this event! Also a big thank you to Judi Brennan who donated her winnings from the 50/50 back to the stocking fund, to Jeff Miller who crafted and donated several great items for the silent auction, and to Terri Miller who sold some mini BCL decals.

## **GOLF TOURNAMENT**

Bob Skiffington

The annual BCL Golf Tournament will be held at White Birch Golf Course on Friday, July 3, 2015. This golf tournament is open to ALL golfers. Breakfast starts at 7:30 AM followed by a 9 AM shotgun start followed by food and refreshments at the grove. Price remains the same at \$50/golfer. Game will be changed to a Scramble (Best Ball until you hole out). Sign up at the BCLCA office by Friday, June 19. No checks accepted after June 19. More information will be available on the community web site at bclca.org

#### **COMMUNITY YARD SALE**

Ron McCloskey

The 2015 BCL community yard sale will be held on Saturday & Sunday June 20th & 21th from 9am to 4pm. Last year we had over 75 homes (many multi family) participating. If you would like to be included on the maps you must contact me at 570-325-5348 before June 4th. Once again there is no cost to participate. BCLCA pays for all the advertising. Some folks have asked if they have to sell on Sunday also. The answer is no. Any other questions please feel free to call. Lets try to make our 2015 Community yard sale bigger & better than ever before.

## **WATER AEROBICS**

Join us for a refreshing workout under the blue skies of Pennsylvania! We meet at the pool 11:00am on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays for water aerobics. Our first session begins on June 15. All ladies (and men) are welcome to join us at the pool. We have exclusive use of the pool until 12:00 noon, when the pool is open to all activities

Water aerobics will take place any time the pool is open. The decision whether to participate is at the discretion of each individual, taking into accounts his/her health and comfort. While we strive to keep the pool at a comfortable temperature, it must be emphasized that the pool is for recreation, and being outside in NE Pa, cannot be maintained at a temperature that may be normal for a therapy pool, or for an indoor pool.

#### ARE YOU NEW TO BEAR CREEK LAKES?

Do you have a vacation home in BCL, a place to relax from the grind of the week? Maybe you prefer a bit of solitude or individual activities in the area. We understand: many of us have felt that way.

Getting to know your neighbors may enrich your appreciation of our community. It's nice to recognize people out at the lake, on the beach or walking your dog. Knowing your immediate neighbors can help make your home more secure, as full-timers can watch for any unusual activity while you are away.

Go to our activities, meet a few new folks, maybe volunteer to help out. We would like to meet you.

## **TEEN NIGHT POOL PARTY**

Denise Evans

It's not too early to start thinking SUMMER! The BCL Activities Committee is sponsoring another Teen Night pool party this year on June 26th from 7 to 10 PM. We're planning a fun night with food, drinks, music and a "glow" theme. All teens are invited to come swim or just hang out poolside with friends at exclusive Club BCL! (Please remember: badges are required for everyone.)

This annual party for BCL teens and their guests aged 13 - 18, was hosted by Colleen and Ray Bradley for many years. They're ready to pass the torch, and my husband JP and I are honored to carry on the fantastic tradition they initiated and fostered. We know we have big shoes to fill but we are ready to join the fun. We look forward to meeting everyone soon!

Please feel free to contact us with any questions or suggestions at BCLDenise@gmail.com.

# LADIES' LUNCHEONS

Lona Nelson and Sue Whiteley

This is a fun activity and a good way to get acquainted with other women at Bear Creek Lakes. We will meet the second Thursday of each month – check the Recreation Schedule included in the newsletter or the website for planned dates. Please call Lona at 570-325-2698 if you would like to attend and also let her know if you would like a ride. We will also notify those on Sue's email list of upcoming luncheons.



# NOT just Septic Cleaning... But SEPTIC <u>SERVICE</u>

. Residential/Commercial Service

. Grease Trap Cleaning

. Family owned and operated

. PSMA Trained & Certified

. FREE complete system evaluation with every service

.Automatic reminders for maintenance

.Compare Price / Compare Service

570-722-1941 or 800-234-9986



#### **POOL & LIFEGAURD INFORMATION**

Colleen Bradley

Helpful reminders for the summer season:

The safety of Bear Creek Lakes members' and visitors is the lifeguard's number one priority.

- 1. Any type of diapers, including swim diapers, is strictly prohibited in both the pool and lake. Diapered children may only use the baby pool.
- 2. Smoking inside the pool gates is prohibited!
- 3. Children under the age of 12 must be supervised by a responsible chaperone that is 15 years old or older.
- 4. Ball playing in the pool or pool area is prohibited.
- 5. Glass containers are prohibited at the pool and beaches. Drink contents must be poured into a non-glass container.
- 6. Adult swims will occur frequently, and are for adults ages 18 and older. Please respect these periods.
- In the event of any emergency, the pool or lake will be cleared by the lifeguard(s), and will reopen when deemed safe enough. Your cooperation with this matter is essential.
- 8. The use of flotation devices is prohibited in the pool (except as noted in 10).
- Boats are not to be docked or loaded/unloaded at either beach, including inflatable boats, such as standup paddleboards. Property adjacent to the beaches is private property and cannot serve as a docking station to unauthorized boats.
- 10. Children unable to swim or who are weak swimmers are not permitted to enter the diving well. Children who are unable to swim or are weak swimmers should have a BCL allowed flotation device on at all times.
- 11. Swimming in the diving well is prohibited. The swimmer must immediately exit the diving well after going off the diving board. One person is allowed in the diving well at all times
- 12. Lifeguards have the authority to enforce all rules to ensure the safety of the community.

# LIFEGUARD TRAINING PROGRAM

Are you interested in becoming a lifeguard, but may be too young? Become apart of the junior lifeguard program this summer! This 6 week highly interactive course will offer participants hands on learning on various topics of lifeguarding. The focus of this course will include basic waterfront rescue skills, rules and expectations as a lifequard, injury prevention, and basic first aid skills. This course is intended to help the participant become familiar with lifequarding, and does not provide certification as an American Red Cross lifequard. Participants must be between the ages 12-15. This course is offered free of charge to participants, but purchasing of the book materials is highly recommended! Successful participants will have the opportunity to assist Lifeguards at pool day. There will be a brief informational meeting on Saturday May 30th, 2015 at 10a.m. at the pavilion. Interested participants should attend this meeting to sign up. Please contact Program Coordinator, Dylan Bradley at bclcalifeguarding@gmail. com.

#### **DOUBLES TENNIS TOURNAMENT**

Marty Palmer

This year there will be a Doubles Tennis Tournament at Bear Creek Lakes on Sunday, June 7th. So dust off those rackets and start practicing your groundstrokes! More details will be provided so please check the bulletin boards and BCL website as we get closer to the tournament.

#### **CHILDRENS' TRIATHLON**

Marty Palmer

Bear Creek Lakes will be having a Children's Triathlon on Saturday, July 25th for kids ages 8 to 12. Kids will swim a couple laps in the pool, ride their bikes and then run back to the pavilion More details will be provided so please check the bulletin boards and BCL website as we get closer to the triathlon.

# **BCL SWEATSHIRTS – GOING OUT OF BUSINESS SALE** Randy and Edie Boyer

Since the 1970's we have been selling Bear Creek Lakes sweatshirts and tee shirts. All of our profits have gone to BCL's treasury. For personal reasons, we must give up the project. We will display all inventory at the General Meeting and we have what remains for sale at 81 Bear Creek Lakes Drive. Thanks for all the past business. It was a pleasure getting to know so many of you personally through this activity. Wear these shirts proudly.

#### **TUBING ON THE LAKE**

Marty Palmer

The annual Tubing on the Lake will take place on Saturday, August 1st. Please meet at the South Beach at 11 am. We will tube, float or kayak over to the boat dock where lunch (hot dogs and drinks) will be waiting. Everyone participating must bring and wear a flotation device!

#### **TGIF**

Diana Bochantin

Our TGIF Christmas Party (third Friday in Dec. mark your calendars) was a huge success; and our Cabin Fever-Spring Fling got us in the mood for warmer weather. We will be starting TGIF on May 29-the Friday after Memorial Day. Remember to bring an appetizer, salad, main dish, or dessert to share. Bring your own drinks and serving utensils-paper products will be provided. Bocce will follow. Come and meet your BCL neighbors and have some FUN.

#### **5K RUN/WALK**

Marty Palmer

Bear Creek Lakes annual 5K run/walk will be held on Saturday, August 22nd. Please meet at the clubhouse between 8:30 to 8:45 am as the run/walk starts at 9 am. Awards will be given out to the 1st, 2nd and 3rd place finishers for both men and women. Come out for this great fitness activity while enjoying the beautiful sites of our community!



CALL US TODAY AT **570-234-3754** FOR A **FREE** MARKET ANALYSIS ON YOUR PROPERTY

Conveniently located in Frosty Mountain Plaza 2681 State Route 903, Unit 6 Albrightsville, PA 18210

FOR ALL YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS GIVES US A CALL

www.DiMariaRealty.com



#### **ARTHRITIS WALK/RUN**

Dylan Bradley

I will be hosting my 5th annual 5K Arthritis walk/run this year! At the age of 18 months old, I was diagnosed with Juvenile Rheumatoid Arthritis. Since I've been able to, I love to give back to the Arthritis Foundation, and help raise awareness for Juvenile Arthritis, because "Kid's get Arthritis Too!" I've decided to continue doing my walk/run for as long as I can! This year the walk/run will be held on Monday May 25th, with registration to begin at 8:30a.m. at the Stewart Hall. The walk will begin at 9:00a.m., and the run will begin at 9:15a.m. Pre-registration is \$25 and includes a t-shirt. Race day registration is \$15, and does not guarantee a t-shirt. A registration form can be found online at BCLCA.org, or by e-mailing dbradley8@live. esu.edu. Trophies will be awarded to the top three male and female place winners for the run, and all proceeds go directly to the Arthritis Foundation. Pre-registration is highly encouraged to guarantee a shirt, and is due by May 11th! Together we can help raise awareness and find a cure for Juvenile Arthritis! 5th annual Arthritis Walk/Run: "Juvenile Arthritis, it's a Joint Effort!"

# \*A limited number of walk t-shirts will be available the day of the event\*

# **ANNUAL PLANT SALE**

Dave Lautt

My plant sale will be Saturday, June 13th. from 8 AM to 2 PM at 79 Dogwood Drive. A variety of both indoor and outdoor plants, including flowering hanging baskets, patio planters, and floor plants. Specialty plants, including iris, peonies, daylilies, lilac, outdoor cacti, indestructible boxwood, evening primrose; to name but a few. All plants are extremely healthy and hardy.

We welcome our old friends and neighbors, and of course any new customers.

Looking forward to seeing you on the 13th.

Any comments or questions, call: 570-325-2607. Thank you.

# NEWS FROM JIM THORPE'S DIMMICK MEMORIAL LIBRARY Janet Hermann

What would our community be like without a library? Luckily, and with the hard work of our BCL members, we have our own BCL library here in Stewart Hall. But our larger Jim Thorpe community also has a wonderful full service library right in downtown Jim Thorpe. Have you been there? It's in a lovely historic building built in 1889. The new and updated website (www.dimmicklibrary.org ) will give you all the information about these and other library programs: genealogical research, internet access, WiFi, ebooks, a Tuesday morning pre-school story time, a state-wide interlibrary book loan program, the Dimmick Book Club, and the new and expanded Summer Reading Program (please check the website for details about this program). Exciting things are happening at the Dimmick Library. And if you're worried about parking, weekday mornings are the easiest times for parking. Just remember to bring your quarters for the meters!

The Friends of the Dimmick Library group also continues to grow. We had our most successful year ever last year



with our fundraisers of the Christmas Cookie sale and the Tommy's Hoagies ticket sales. At the Friends House at 58 Broadway, our Dimmick Friends Book Store hours continue to be every Saturday from noon to 4pm and the first Thursday of each month from 3pm to 7pm. In the summer these hours are extended often to Friday evenings and Sundays. We house the monthly Dimmick Book Club, the monthly knitting club, and the bi-weekly meditation group. Our House now also has WiFi. The rooms available for rental have been used by the Girl Scouts, and also this fall, by the Carbon County Art league for their two weekend Fall Art Exhibit. One of our major projects of the past year or two has been the development of our back yard garden which now, with the assistance of a local Master Gardener, has been designated a Pollinator Friendly Garden. The Friends group has had two successful garden parties there and the area is also available for photo shoots and small party rentals. There are a number of BCL members who are part of the Friends group or who have donated their time, energy and enthusiasm to our effort - and we thank them. Please stop in at our great Book Store some time – the books are organized, priced to sell, (it will become your new favorite

book store!) and all the money goes directly to the library.

For further information you can contact me at 570-325-8528 or at friendsofthedimmick@gmail.com or the library

directly at 570-325-2131. Friends membership is free and

all volunteers are welcome.

# **BEAR CREEK LAKES BOOK CLUB**

Leta Thompson

Do you know that we have our own Book Club in Bear Creek Lakes? If you enjoy reading and discussing a wide variety of books, then Book Club is for you! We meet the Third Tuesday of each month from September through June at 10:00 am in Stewart Hall. We read and discuss one book each month. All books are selected by group consensus. We volunteer to facilitate the monthly discussions and to bring light refreshments to our meetings.

Our meetings are lively, and we learn from sharing and discussing diverse points of view on the selections we read. We value input from everyone. Our book selection process takes place in May for the following year. The Dimmick Memorial Library in Jim Thorpe supports us by making copies of our selected books available to our members. Each year our Reading List is posted on the BCL website, so check it out. Feel free to join us at any time throughout the year. If you have any questions, please contact Leta Thompson at (570) 325-2121 or at drletat@gmail.com. Hope to see you there!

#### LAKESIDE WORSHIP SERVICES

Pastor Bill Thompson

Two lakeside worship services are planned for this upcoming "summer" season. The first one will be held Memorial Day Weekend on Sunday, May 24th, and the second one will be held Labor Day Weekend on September 6th, both at 10:00 am. Both of them will be at South Beach, will last about a half-hour, and will be informal. My wife, Leta, has agreed to play her guitar for the services again. Last year's 50th Anniversary Worship service was very well-attended and very well- received with many suggesting that we ought to do that again. So, Pat Stasyk from the Recreation Committee asked if I would do these two services. I had no idea what to expect last year and told the first person to arrive at the beach that if it appeared that I was preaching directly to her, it was because she might be the only one there. Needless to say, she wasn't the only one. We had a full beach and perfect weather. Following the service we went up to Stewart Hall and had a time of refreshments and fellowship. We even got to meet some of our neighbors for the first time.

I can't guarantee that the weather will be perfect. Whenever I have been asked to do something about the weather, I usually remind people that, as a United Methodist

CALL THE PROS Abzolute Enterprizez · Chimney Cleaning FAST Waterproofing FRIENDLY · Masonry Repairs LICENSED Diagnostic Analysis INSURED · Chimney Caps Installed · Stainless Steel Relining Will Not Be Video Inspections Undersold On · Wood Stoves & Inserts Chimney STANDARD RATES Liners NO HIDDEN CHARGES **GUARANTEED!** 570-325-5727 HICPA # 014621 pastor (now retired)," I am in sales, not management." If the weather does not cooperate, we will use Stewart Hall, which in any case is where we can gather once again for coffee, food, and fellowship (by the way, there is no snow date).

I hope to see you there, as we thank and praise God for His beautiful creation and the part of it in which we live.

# **BCL OFFICE & WEBMASTER**

Barbara Godshalk

In every issue of the newsletter we include a Member Registration Form. We have found many of the phone numbers we have on file are no longer in service. The office depends on the membership for accurate contact information. To ensure the office has accurate information; phone numbers, BCL address, mailing address and emergency contact, please return this form with any updated information. To make changes in ownership, you must supply the office with a copy of the deed.

When sending any correspondence to the Board of Directors or any board member including the BCLCA office, if it is not signed, it will not be addressed. ("Signed"=Name, address, phone #)

Beginning the end of April the office is now open 4 days a week (our summer hours). We are open Monday, Wednesday, Friday & Saturday. Within this newsletter, there is a section to cut out with all the office information. Please keep this for your records and keep this in a handy place. Here are some reminders regarding our website, www. BCLCA.org. Majority of all the forms you make the trip to the office to pick up are available on the website. You're interested in renting Stewart Hall? You can save yourself some time if you check the BCL Calendar first; not only does the calendar list all the events, pool hours, office open,

# HAYMAN WATER SYSTEMS PA014884



# **Sales & Service**

- water pumps
- tanks
- treatment

1262 Municipal Rd. Lehighton, PA 18235

570-386-5293

www.haymanwater.com

Prompt Service •35 years experience

# IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS KEEP THEM HANDY Security 325-9322 State Police 610-377-4270 Fire, Ambulance, Accidents 911 Burning Permit 325-9111 Bear Creek Lake Office 325-3334 Maintenance Office 325-8270

etc., it also shows when the hall is reserved. If you see "Hall Reserved" it is not available on that date. "Our Advertisers" is all the paid advertisers in this newsletter along with links to their web pages (where available). Don't forget to look at the page "Unwanted/Needed Items". This has many items our members are selling (Unwanted) along with the items people are looking for (needed).

If you have a Facebook account, then consider joining "Friends of BCL". "Friends" is a closed group and only members of BCL can see and access our page. Our members appreciate many of the postings especially during the many storms this past winter. Need a recommendation for home repairs? Post on the "Friends" site and the members share their recommendations. To join, click the Facebook link on the BCL web page. Ask to join, and then wait to be accepted.

**DON'T FORGET TO PICK UP YOUR BADGES AND CAR PASSES BEFORE THE RUSH** and enjoy the Memorial Day weekend. Don't wait until Saturday May 23rd to pick them up and take the chance of waiting in line for an hour or more. This would be wasted time when you could be enjoying time at a picnic, the pool, tennis courts or the beach. Let us help you by coming to the office any Monday, Tuesday, Friday or Saturday 10am-3pm to pick up the badges.

Note: The office WILL NOT BE OPEN on Saturday May 23rd until AFTER the General Meeting. Any changes in time will be listed on our website.

We tried this last year and it worked out very well. On Friday May 22nd, the office will be open BY APPOINTMENT ONLY to pick up BADGES ONLY. If you would like to take advantage of this special time, then fill out the form included in this newsletter and return it to the office.

# **BULLETIN BOARDS**

Just a reminder to please remove any notice you posted in a timely manner. The Bulletin Board is ONLY to be used by our members, the advertisers in our Newsletter, and our Board of Directors. The Bulletin Board postings are for our members and businesses that have paid to advertise in this newsletter. Our Newsletter advertisers are also on our website. Dated material should be removed by the person posting the material.

# **IN MEMORIAM**

Our Sincere sympathy to the spouses & families of:

Dolores E. Brennan, 76, "Dee," of Honeysuckle Drive, passed away on October 28, 2014. Dolores graduated in 1956 from Notre Dame High School, Moylan, PA. She was a devoted wife to Michael J. Brennan, loving mother of 5 children, grandmother of nine and great-grandmother of one.

Edmund F. Bloomfield, 86, died peacefully on Wednesday, Dec. 10, 2014. He was the husband of Grace. They had been married for 26 years. - Ed retired in 1989 from Unisys and previously worked for RCA. He traveled all over the world for these companies. Ed was a member of the Electric Auto Association and enjoyed working on anything electric, including his golf cart and motorcycle. He also loved fishing

# **BEAR CREEK LAKES**

Office: 570-325-3334
Fax: 570-325-8156
Security: 570-325-9322
Email: BCLCA@PTD.NET
WWW.BCLCA.ORG

# **OFFICE HOURS**

MONDAY 9am - 12pm

WEDNESDAY 10am - 2pm

FRIDAY 12pm - 4pm

SATURDAY 10am - 3pm

(May thru October)

# **CLOSED ON WEDNESDAY**

(November thru April)

on the lake, going to the casino, golfing, hunting, his yearly trips to Florida and the Dallas Cowgirls. In addition to his wife, a daughter, three sons, a granddaughter and two great-granddaughters survive him.

Joseph Capozzoli Jr., Beloved husband of Sylvia, passed away on Feb. 19, 2015. Joe was a retired Philadelphia Fire Fighter. Devoted father of Jennifer (Derek) Strauss and Eric (Amy) Capozzoli. Loving grandfather of Elizabeth, Alexander, Christopher, Parker, and Lincoln. Dear brother of Louis and Robert (Margaret) Capozzoli.

Edward F. Melber Sr., 83, passed away on Friday, March 20, in his home with his family at his side. He was the husband of Constance (Connie). They celebrated their 58th wedding anniversary this past October. Ed was a U.S. Navy veteran of the Korean War. He was a licensed funeral director since 1955 and retired in 2009. He served many terms on the council of St. John's Lutheran Church, president of the former YMCA directors of Jim Thorpe, chief deputy coroner of Carbon County for over 25 years.

Ed loved to fish, hunt deer, turkeys and especially grouse, for which he was well known.

Besides his wife Connie, four children, four sisters, three brothers, four grandchildren, five great-grandchildren, and many nieces and nephews survive him.

A son, and a brother also predeceased him.

# GREAT SELECTIONS OVER 10,000 sq. yards OF CARPET IN STOCK!!

Visit us at:

# STEVE'S CARPET SERVICE

CARPET \* CERAMIC-TILE \* LAMINATE \* VINYL \* HARDWOOD

DURA-CERAMIC\*KONECTO

also DO IT YOURSELF CARPET TILES

ALL IN STOCK ....... ... ALL ON \$ALE

# OVER 200 REMNANTS TO CHOOSE FROM

Outdoor Carpet great for patios, pools, decks and porches ect.

OUR LOW PRICES WILL FLOOR YOU!!

RT.903 ALBRIGHTSVILLE 570-722-2084 Tues -Fri. -10-5

Saturday 10-4

FINANCING

RT.209 GILBERT (open 7 days) 610-681-5763 Mon.-Fri. 10-5 Sat.-Sun. 10-4

# pone By Dave LLC



# Repairs On:

Lawn Mowers, Riding Mowers, Snow Blowers
Most Types of lawn & Garden Equipment
34 years Experience & Factory Trained in Most Brands
Pick up & Delivery available



Sales & Service of Quality Used Golf Carts.

Customized any way you like.

Light kits, Back Seat kits

Lift kits, Tires & Wheels

Albrightsville PA, Phone: 570-722-1351, Email: dkozak@hotmail.com

#### **MEET THE 2015 LIFEGUARDS**

# Avery Day

I am 20 years old and this is my fifth year lifeguarding at Bear Creek Lakes Civic Association. This year I am one of the head lifeguards. I am finishing up my sophomore year at East Stroudsburg University where I am studying a dual major in Early Childhood Education and Special Education. I am very pleased to call myself a returning guard and I cannot wait to see you all at the pool and lake this summer. Have a safe and happy summer!

#### Tara Hartman

This will be my fourth season lifeguarding at Bear Creek! I am a junior at Kutztown University studying early childhood education with a minor in Spanish. This summer I will be studying abroad in Cambridge, England for four weeks, and am so excited about this opportunity! In the summer you can find me at the pool, beaches, or driving around the development on my golf cart. I hope everyone has a good summer, and to see you around!

# Dylan Bradley

This is my fifth season as a BCL lifeguard. This season I am one of the Head lifeguards. I am a junior at East Stroudsburg University studying athletic training. When I am not lifeguarding, I enjoy kayaking and having a good time with my friends. I'm also a big fan of Notre Dame football! I hope everyone has a safe and fun summer, and to see you all at the pool or lake!

#### Sean Nanovic

This summer will be my 5th summer lifeguarding at Bear Creek. I am going to be a sophomore at the University of Notre Dame this year. I can't wait to see all of your smiling faces and I'm looking forward to lots of fun in the sun!

#### Chelsea Smelas

This is my 4th year lifeguarding at BCL. I'm a senior at Wilkes University studying pre-physical therapy and play for the women's basketball team. I love to play basketball and have a good time! I'm looking forward to spending this summer with all of you!

#### Dianara Bucior

This is my third year lifeguarding at the Bear Creek. I'm currently attending Lehigh Carbon Community College and will start my second semester in the fall. Outside of lifeguarding, I work at the Gem Shop in Jim Thorpe on Broadway and on my free time I like spending time with my friends and family. I love having fun and making memories. I hope to see everyone again back at the pool and that everyone has a happy and safe summer!

## Dylan Bucior

This is my second year lifeguarding. I'm going to be a senior at Jim Thorpe Area High School and I run on the cross country and track teams. On my free time I like to fish, hunt, run, and hang out with my family and friends. I hope to see everyone again this summer!

#### Jocelyn Day

This is my first year lifeguarding at Bear Creek Lakes. I am a junior at the Jim Thorpe Area High School. I am involved in many extracurricular activities including two sports. I play softball and volleyball and, I am looking forward to working as a lifeguard this year.

# Nikky Myrtle

This is my first year lifeguarding at Bear Creek Lakes. I am a student at Indiana University of Pennsylvania studying biology with a minor in sales marketing. In my free time, I love to be outdoors, swimming, and meeting new people! I hope everyone has a good summer, and I'll see ya around!"



**CUSTOMER SATISFACTION GUARANTEED** 

# Tree Service & Land Clearing

Brushmowing, Chipping, Stump Grinding & Removal Small Landscaping, Digging & Grading, Fill Dirt Driveway Stone and Bulk Firewood Snowplowing and Cindering Landscaping



# **Ron Hemerly, Contractor**

70 Bear Creek Dr., Jim Thorpe, PA 18229 **570-325-3169** (office) **610-554-4867** (cell) SERVING THE POCONOS SINCE 1969 HICPA #027149



# MARY ENCK REALTY, INC.



# Don't settle for less than the best!

SPECIALIZING IN:

- **HOME SALES**
- **NEW CONSTRUCTION**
- **LOT SALES**
- COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES
- VACATION RENTALS

LOCATION, LOCATION, LOCATION, & WE HAVE IT!

MARY ENCK, BROKER, GRI, **BROKER APPRAISER** 570-722-8000







P.O. Box 11, Corner Rts. 534 & 903

Toll Free: 866-886-6279

www.MaryEnckRealty.com

Albrightsville, PA 18210

Email: Info@MaryEnckRealty.com

www.JimThorpeHomeValues.com

# Caring Senior Service

# **Home Care**



"when family can't be there...we can."

**Products** 

Medical Alert Button

Wander Detection

Med Reminders

Home Safety

**Services** 

Personal Care

Transportation

Meal Preparation

Housekeeping

**Advantages** 

Same Day Service

24 Hour Availability

Caregiver Introduction

All Inclusive Pricing

CaringSeniorService.com 570.234.3892



30 Years of serving the Poconos

# LANDSCAPE SUPPLY YARD

Professional Landscaping

**Bulk** materials

Stone • Mulch • Trees

Shrubs • Topsoil

# WE DELIVER

"The Investment That Grows!"
You should compare our prices — you can't compare our quality



Tile

"Anything to do with your home"

Baths

2 miles north on Route 903

Hardwood Flooring

(570) 325-2191

Kitchens

Bill Gullone

**BCL RESIDENT** 



# Pocono Mountain Lakes Realty Office # 570-267-1565 For A Free Sales or Rental Consultation! Call Donna Foley @ 570-269-7199

Is Seeking Vacation Rental Homes In Bear Creek Lakes To Meet The Needs Of Our Large Data Base Of Rental Clients!

Our Rental Properties Are In High Demand!

Make Yours A Part Of Our Successful Program!

Thinking About Selling Your Home?

Give Us A Call, Or Stop By Our Jim Thorpe Office Just Minutes From Bear Creek Lakes On Route 903 Across From The Shell Station!

@Pocono Mountain Lakes Realty,

We'd Love the Opportunity To Show You Just What We Can Do, And a Free Market Analysis Can Help You Decide!

Pocono Mountain Lakes Realty
1578 Route 903, Suite #5
Office # 570-267-1565
For A Free Sales or Rental Consultation!
Call Donna Foley @ 570-269-7199
www.carboncountyhomepage.com

#### Y (Information for the events will be posted on the bulletin boards and wwwBCLCAorg) Fri May 8 Clean Up Day - 10 AM meet at Stewart Hall, if you have gardening tools, please bring with vou. Contact Jack Knorr 325-8680 Sat May 9 **Movie Night** -Stewart Hall 7PM, Free popcorn & soda, check website for details Sat May 23 Pool opens weekends - 11AM-7PM & Monday, Mem. Day Sat May 23 Horseshoes & Bocce Ball - Sat. & Sun. 1 PM - the Bocce Ball Court Sat May 23 General Meeting - Christ Lutheran Church, 189 Church Road. 10AM Sat May 23 Hot Dogs & Flea Market in picnic area behind the pool after the General Meeting. Please provide your own tables for flea market and craft sales. Sun May 24 **Church Services on the Beach.** 10:00 AM Bring chairs. Bon Fire North Beach 8;00 PM Sun May 24 Mon May 25 **5K Race for Arthritis Foundation** - Registration 8:30am at Stewart Hall. Contact Dylan 610-349-8614 - More details @BCLCA.org Thurs June 4 Sign up for Ladies Luncheon - Call Lona Nelson 570-325-2698 Fri June 5 **TGIF** - Bring an appetizer, dessert or comfort food, enough to share with others. Bring your own drinks. Play Bocce after enjoying the food, men against the women. A great way to make new friends. Every Friday for the rest of the season at Pavillion. **Tea Party** - 12 PM. Bring your own tea cup and saucer, Seating limited, please confirm by Sat June 6 calling Pat at 570-325-3280 Theme - Autumn Tea Party. Sun June 7 <u>**Doubles Tennis Tournament**</u> Check bulletin boards and web site for details. Thurs June 11 Ladies Luncheon - Meet at South Beach 12:30pm Sat June 13 Fishing Tournament-Adults (16+) fishing contest fundraiser,7am-12pm Sat June 13 Music Night - NightWind in concert at the Pavilion - 6 to 10pm Free admin. Enjoy a night of music from the 80's & 90's as NightWind rocks the Pavilion! This is a BYOB event. Sun June 14 Rain date for Fishing Tournament Mon June 15 Aquarobics - Mon., Wed., Fri. - 11 AM at the pool, weather permitting. Mon June 15 Pool opens full time. 12-7 PM weekdays, 11 AM - 7 PM weekends Sat June 20 **Movie Night** - Stewart Hall 7PM, Free popcorn & soda, check website for details Sat June 20 Progressive Yard Sale - 9 AM - 3 PM - Look on bulletin boards and website for further Sun June 21 information. Call Ron McCloskey 570-325-5348 Fri June 26 **Teen Nite at the Pool** 7 - 10 PM Check website and bulletin boards for details. Sat June 27 Fishing Tournament - Children - 8am - 11:30 Sat June 27 BBQ Burgers and Beer on North Beach 6:00 PM Check bulletin boards and website for details Sun June 28 **Rain date** for Fishing Tournament Thurs Jul 2 Pool open late - till 9 PM on Thurs., Fri. & Sat., until Labor Day Weekend. Thurs Jul 2 Sign up for Ladies Luncheon - Call Lona Nelson 570-325-2698 Fri July 3 Golf Tournament - White Birch Golf Course, Breakfast at 8am, Shotgun start at 9 AM, \$50.00 Contact Bob Skiffington 570-732-4139 or Larry Erra Fri July 3 Ice Cream Night at the Pool - Ice cream & toppings, make your own. 6 PM Sat July 4 **INDEPENDENCE DAY** Sat July 4 Golf Cart & Bike Parade - Registration 11 - 12 noon, games and food after the parade. Check bulletin boards & website for more details. Thurs July 9 Ladies Luncheon - Meet at South Beach 12:30pm Fri July 10 Adult Night at the Pool - 7 - 10pm

**RECREATION SCHEDULE FOR 2015** 

Sat July 11 Pool Day open to children and their guardians ONLY. Pool will be closed to all others until 4:30. Wading pool open for very young children. Registration starts at 12 noon. Games commence at 12:30 till 3:30. Pool will close at 3:30 till 4:30 for cleaning. Pool will open from 4:30 till 9 for the entire community. Weather permitting. Please utilize our beaches during the time the pool is closed to all but our children. There will be no swimming by observers as there are no lifeguards observing the pool and the pool may be used for games with the children. Sat July 11 **Movie Night** - Stewart Hall 7PM, Free popcorn & soda, check website for details Fri Jul 17 Lifeguard Challenge - Pool will be closed until 1:30 PM, come observe your lifeguards challenge each other in relay races, volleyball, diving exhibitions, etc. Cheer on your favorites. Sat July 18 Pig Roast - 5:00 PM. Call Pat for tickets 570-325-3280 Further details will be posted on the bulletin boards & website. ALWAYS a lot of fun! Sat Jul 25 **<u>Childrens Triathalon</u>** 10:30 AM, check bulletin boards and web site for details. Sat Aug 1 Tubing on the Lake 11:00 AM at South Beach. Life vests are required. Will float to boat ramp for hot dogs and soda. Thurs Aug 6 <u>Sign up for Ladies Luncheon</u> - Call Lona Nelson 570-325-2698 Sat Aug 8 Sail Boat Regatta 1 - 3 PM. Check website & bulletin boards for details ThursAug 13 Ladies Luncheon - Meet at South Beach 12:30pm Sat Aug 15 Music Night - NightWind in concert at the Pavilion - 6 to 10pm Free admin. Enjoy a night of music from the 80's & 90's as NightWind rocks the Pavilion! This is a BYOB event. Sat Aug 22 5K Run, 3K Walk - Registration 8:30 AM at Stewart Hall Sat Aug 29 Chicken Night - 5PM - Check website & bulletin boards for details Thurs Sept 3 **Sign up for Ladies Luncheon** - Call Lona Nelson 570-325-2698 Sat Sept 5 General Meeting - Penn Forest Fire House No.1, Rt. 903, 10AM. Elections Sun Sept 6 **Bon Fire** North Beach Check Bulletin Boards and web site for details. Thu Sept 10 <u>Ladies Luncheon</u> - Meet at South Beach 12:30pm Sat Sept 12 Movie Night - Stewart Hall 7PM, Free popcorn & soda, check website for details TuesSept 15 Book Club - Stewart Hall 10 AM. Call Leta at 570-325-2121 for information Thurs Oct 1 Sign up for Ladies Luncheon - Call Lona Nelson 570-325-2698 Sat Oct 3 **October Fest** Details Later Thurs Oct 8 <u>Ladies Luncheon</u> - Meet at South Beach 12:30pm Tues Oct 20 Book Club - Stewart Hall 10 AM. Call Leta at 570-325-2121 for information Oct-15 Children's Halloween Party - Watch bulletin boards and website for details

Horseshoes & Bocce Ball - Every Sat & Sun 1 PM, weather permitting, at Bocce ball court

TGIF - Fridays - @ the Pavilion, starting June 5 at 6 PM Bring a dish to share along with your own drinks

Book Club - Stewart Hall 10 AM. Call Leta at 570-325-2121 for information

Book Club Meeting and Luncheon - Stewart Hall 10:30 AM. Call Leta for information

**Quilters -** meets Mon evenings 6:30 till 9 PM - Stewart Hall If interested, show up and join the

**Book Club** - meets 3rd Tuesday of the month From Sept until June 10 AM in Stewart Hall Book

**Aquarobics -** Mon, Wed, Fri-11 AM, weather permitting Starting June 15

**Movie night** - Second Saturday each month - Check website for movie details

Tues Nov 17

Tues Dec 15

570-325-2121



Landscaping & Storage Solutions, Inc.

- Landscape Installs & Maintenance
- Commercial & Residential Mowing
- Mulch and Stone Sales & Delivery
- Tree Pruning & Removals
- Snow Plowing
- Self Storage Units



570.325.5270

50 East 5th Street Jim Thorpe

PA096601

BCL RESIDENT



# A Real Community Bank®



-Penn Forest Office-1397 State Route 903 Jim Thorpe, PA (570) 325-2909

www.jtnb.com

Come in and experience the excellent customer service we've been providing since 1855. We understand the value of long-term satisfied customer relationships.

Member



Member FDIC



Hours of Operation: Monday - Friday 8 AM - 5 PM; Saturday 8 AM - 12 PM

"If we can't fix it, throw it away!"

Family owned and operated since 1948.

Paint & Collision Work Utilizing Computerized Paint Match; 24 Hour Towing; Custom Paintwork; Headlamp Restoration

No insurance company can require you to go to a particular shop; this is called steering and it is illegal. While Blocker's Collision Center <u>does</u> work with all insurance companies, we have always been committed to performing collision repairs to meet our clients' and the collision industry's standards, <u>not</u> the insurance companies' standards.

Blocker's Collision Center guarantees all of our paint and body work for as long as you own your vehicle. If for any reason you are not completely satisfied, just bring the vehicle back and we will make it right.

Bring in or mention this ad for a \$50.00 gas card with any collision repair.

# JIM THORPE WINDOW CLEANING

Residential - Commercial - Highrise

Family Owned and Operated Year Round Service Fully Insured Interior/Exterior
Pressure Washing
Gutter Cleaning
Construction Cleaning



FREE ESTIMATES

1-610-554-3755

BCL Resident

www.jimthorpewindowcleaning.com

# Michael Cataldo

CARPENTER ♦ CONTRACTOR

# Builders

JIM THORPE, PA 18229

(570) 325-2337



E-Mail: builder@ptd.net Web: www.MichaelCataldoBuilder.com

# **CUSTOM BUILT HOMES AND RENOVATIONS**



# Manzella Family Healthcare

A mind for medicine, A heart for people



241 Delaware Avenue Palmerton, PA 18071 610-826-2909

1353 State Route 903 Jim Thorpe, PA 18229 570-325-8393

Most Insurances
Accepted

Edward D. Manzella, MD, PC Victor A. Manzella, MD

New Patients Welcome

# Manzella Family Healthcare Vision Statement

"Our patients and staff are to be treated like our own family. We will provide the best possible professional care in a straightforward yet appropriate manner. A simple, no nonsense approach in a variety of clinical settings which enables the patient to achieve their full potential."



877-881-6264

# Get fast service on repairs

If you are facing a system that needs repairs or has backed up, Barbosa Sewer & Drain will make sure you aren't waiting days for repairs.

- Blocked lines
- High pressure jetting
- Video inspections
- Sewer line repairs
- Septic tanks and alarms
- . System installations and upgraded

Get a FREE general system evaluation 877-881-6264



# Milan Printing

1012 North Street • Jim Thorpe, PA 18229

For all your Business, Commercial and Personal Printing Needs. Quality Printing at Reasonable Prices

Dave Miller Owner

(570) 325-2649 Fax (570) 325-9210

www.milanprinting.com
Email: milanptg@verizon.net

# Take Control of Your Security!

With Our Professionally Installed **Central Station Alarm System** 

24 HOUR ALARM MONITORING

**TEMPERATURE MONITORING DEVICES** 

FIRE ALARMS **BURGLAR ALARMS** 

**SECURITY LIGHTING** 

# **Control Security**

**Central Station Alarm Systems** 

*325-4453* 

George & Ken Boltman

**BCL** Residents



**UPS - FAX - COPIES True Value** 

ΑII Maior Credit Cards Honored

# Marzen Hardware, Inc.

315 Center St., East Jim Thorpe, PA 18229 Same Location, Same Great Service Since 1896 570-325-2161 - Fax 570-325-8781 marzenh@netzero.net

Bob Marzen

Joe Marzen

Commercial - Industrial - Residential

Over 50,000 Items Always in Stock

- . Kerosene Heater Repairs and Parts
- Window & Screen Repairs
- Glass & Plexiglas
- Plumbing
- Electrical
- . Pains & Stains
- . Stove Pipe
- . Sheet Metal
- . Lawn & Garden Supplies
- . Rentals: Rug Doctor Carpet Cleaners, Sewer & Drain Openers, Lawn Rollers & Spreaders, Faucet Repair Tools

# **HOURS**

M 8 - 5:30 8 - 5:30 Τ 8 - 5:30 Т 8 - 5:30 8 - 5:30 Sat 8 - 5:30

Sun Closed

# Mauch Chunk Pharmacy "YOUR HOMETOWN PHARMACY

- Medicare Billing Available
- Full Service Pharmacy
- Copy & Fax ServiceFree Delivery
- Vitamins
- Makeup
- School Supplies
- Health and Beauty Aids
- Senior Citizen Discount
- Carlton Cards & Gift Wrap
- Accept Most Insurance Plans

570-325-5020

Fax 570-325-5028 1204 North Street Jim Thorpe, PA 18229







Hours:

Monday-Friday 9AM to 6PM Saturday 9AM to 1PM



Providing and Servicing Your Energy Solutions

(570)325-4000

We are the Region's #1 Installer of Home Standby and Portable Generators

**Get Yours Today!** 

5% Discount for ALL **BCL HOMEOWNERS!** 



Call now for a free estimate

Residential Electric Service - Solar Panels Wind Turbines – Pool Heaters – Electric Vehicle Charging Stations

**BCL** Resident

PA# 049420

www.wb-electric.com



# **Marian Shuler**

Independent Beauty Consultant

251 Mountain Vw Jim Thorpe, PA 18229

(484) 432-5654 or (570) 325-8385 mshuler1@marykay.com

Free Shipping www.MaryKay.com/mshuler1

Earn Products - Be A Hostess Be A Consultant - Own Busines







# **Penn Forest Garage**

Complete Automotive Repair and Diagnostic

Dan Walker Owner



40 Bowman Rd. Jim Thorpe, PA 18229

Office: 570-325-2925 Fax: 570-325-2999

pennforestgarage@yahoo.com

# MARY ENCK REALTY, INC.



# JOHN M. KLAIBER

REALTOR

OFF: 570-722-8000 FAX: 570-722-9318 Cell: 610-762-0957

E-Mail: Johnklaiber@maryenckrealty.com www.MaryEnckRealty.com www.MaryEnckRealty.net

P.O. BOX 11 ALBRIGHTSVILLE, PA 18210 (Corner Rts. 534 & 903)



# **Room To Room**

Your In-Home Moving Specialists

Frank (215) 300-4088

Www.roomtoroommove.com

- . Rearrange Furniture
- · Hank/Reposition Artwork
- · Clear Space for Special Event
- . Remodel & Renovations
- · Large or Unwieldy Items
- . Hang/Reposition Window Treatments



BEAR MOUNTAIN TERFLY SANCTU

# 13th ANNIVERSARY

LIVE INDOOR FLUTTERARIUM & EXOTIC FROG ROOM

- PUBLIC SEASON STARTS JUNE 6th
- HANDS ON FUN for EVERYONE
- UNIQUE MONARCH GIFT SHOP
- Grandparent's Day each Friday C.C.E.E.C Live Shows on site
- HATCHING KITS
- SCOUT BADGE PROGRAMS

© BIRTHDAY PARTY PACKAGES

Visit us on the web for hours and information

www.bearmountainbutterflies.com or call 570 325 4848

2015 Celebration to benefit Family Promise of CC

May 23<sup>rd</sup>, 24<sup>th</sup>, 25<sup>th</sup>

FAMILY FUN

Door prizes, special

Free Estimates

Over 30 yrs. Experience Insured

# Bertolini Roofing & Siding

Gutters, Downspouts & Skylights

PA # 021088

570-722-0983

Cell: 570-436-5527





Free Estimates Fully Insured

# Dan's Painting

Interior • Exterior

Brushing • Roller • Spraying
Power Washing • Window Cleaning
Deck Staining • Small Repairs
Available Nights & Weekends

Dan Bell Painter (570) 325-9485 Fax:(570) 325-2250



"WE'LL BE THERE"

Insured

Jim and Bev Halpin

570-325-2298

# Pocono Mountain Pest Control

Owner/Operated • Over 20 Years Experience

Experience the Difference

570-249-0310

Jim Dorward
Owner

99 Hatchery Rd. Jim Thorpe, PA 18229

www.poconomountainpest.com

# Your **big** ideas! deserve great rates.

Purchase? Renovate? We've got the money you need to make your home your **own**! Local decisions. Quick turnaround. Apply now for a loan or line of credit - in person or online!

# Terrill J. McLean, Architect

Residential . Commercial . Institutional
74 White Birch Drive
Jim Thorpe, PA 18229
terry@mcleandesigngroup.com
Phone: 267 872 9238

**BCL RESIDENT** 



Neighbors you know, bankers you trust. mauchchunktrust.com 570-325-2265 877-325-2265



**DON'T FORGET TO PICK UP YOUR BADGES AND CAR PASSES BEFORE THE RUSH** and enjoy the Memorial Day weekend. Don't wait until Saturday May 23rd to pick them up and take the chance of waiting in line for an hour or more. Let us help you by coming to the office any Monday, Wednesday, Friday or Saturday to pick up the badges.

Note: The office <u>WILL NOT BE OPEN</u> on Saturday May 23rd until <u>AFTER the General Meeting at</u> Christ Lutheran Church. Any changes in time will be listed on our website.

Friday May 22nd, the office will be open **BY APPOINTMENT ONLY** to pick up **BADGES ONLY**. If you would like to take advantage of this special time, then complete the form below and return it to the office. (Drop it off, email or snail mail....**NO PHONE APPOINTMENTS WILL BE ACCEPTED!!**)

The office will be open FRIDAY EVENING May 22rd 6pm-8pm For BADGES ONLY

PRE-REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED!!!!

Complete & mail this form to the office by Monday May 18th.

Or Email your request to BCLCA@PTD.NET

Last Name	Lot #		BCL Address		s			
Preferred time: (circle one)	6:00	6:20	6:40	7:00	7:20	7:40	8:00	
Preferred Confirmation:	Phone: _							
	Email: _					<del> </del>		

# **Cedar Creek Real Estate**

We Are Located At The Entrance Of Bear Creek Lakes, Open 7 Days A Week! Our Office Specializes In Bear Creek Lakes Houses, Lots and Vacation Rentals. We Are Currently in Carbon, Lehigh Valley and Pocono Multiple Listing Services!



Dennis Gallagher, Broker (570) 325-3002 ccre@ptd.net Www.ccre-pocono.com

# Realtors:

Debbie Garner, Harriett Friedel, Donna Dugan, Jim Zurn, Mo Muane



BEAR CREEK LAKES MEMBER INFORMATION FORM											
Use both sides of this form to update any information and return to the office.											
LOT:	LAST NAME:			BCL ADDRESS:							
Member Information											
Owner First Name Middle Initial		Co-C	Owner First Name	Middle Initial							
Permanent Mailing Address			Secondary Mailir	ng Address	If second address (Example: Florida), give date range						
STREET:		STREET:									
CITY/STATE/ZIP		CITY/STATE/ZIP									

Cut along dotted line and return to the office

"Return Service Requested" Jim Thorpe, PA 18229 Bear Creek Lakes Civic Assoc.

57 Pool Drive